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Officers 2019
 President …………..……Tony Schavone
 Vice-President…………..…Wayne Heard
 Secretary….………..….….Pam DeForrest
Treasurer….………….Monica Valparaiso
 NCCC Governor…..…..………Joe Orrico
 Webmaster…….….…….Douglas Mariani
Newsletter Editor…….………Debra Ruby

Board of Governors

 Sal Cruz
 Gary Maleski
 Laura Schavone
 John Spurr
 Donna Stewart
 Brian Valparaiso

Committee Chair
 Banquet…………………Laura Schavone
 Car Show…………….…Brian Valparaiso
             & Brad Lee
 Care & Kindness….…. Marsha Gallavan
 Charity………………….…Will Grohmann
 Clothing………………Monica Valparaiso
 Historians……………..……… Jan Works
 Meeting Hostess……….. Donna Stewart
 Membership……………………..……TBD
 Public Relations…………Richard Cheek
 Raffle.…………………….…..…………TBD
 Sergeant at Arms….Ron DeBartolomeis
 Sponsor Rep…………………………..TBD
 Trophies/Awards……………Tom Cuccio

 Car Show Champion
 Rally Champion
 Auto Cross champion

We are a car club made up of Corvette owners with a passion for a fine
driving machine, with the goal to participate in and support auto-related
activities, such as: car shows, auto-crossing, rallies, drag racing, caravans,
cruises, parades, etc.

CSS is incorporated as a non-profit organization in the County of Orange,
California.

We support (N.C.C.C.) National Council of Corvette Clubs, National
Corvette Museum, several social, civic, and charitable organizations.

http://www.calicintoranch.org/
https://www.patriotsandpaws.org/

https://www.stepsocal.org/
http://www.hishouseoc.org/1cms2/

Ronald McDonald House  https://www.rmhc.org/

Who We Are

CSS Family Updates

Dear Friends,

I appreciate the brick CSS members made possible in Jay’s
name at the National Corvette
Museum.

Thank you.

Marcia

We Support



CSS Upcoming Events 2019

April 13 Lake Elsinore Storm Baseball Game

April 27  Two low speed autocrosses at Santa Maria Airport, Santa Maria, CA --
Vapor Trail Vettes
* Patriots and Paws Open House. Bring Club Corvettes!

May 6 5th Annual Golf Tournament

May 19 Muckenthaler Car Show

June 8  Wax your car day

June 23  Visit USS Iowa (BB61) at the San Pedro waterfront

Please let us know of any events of interest to Club members.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

* SAVE your POP TOPS from cans for
the Ronald McDonald House! *

* Please bring your pop tops to our next
meeting and give them to Will.

Thanks!

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

Penny from Patriots & Paws with Monica and Tony



The VP’s Column

The VP's Word
By Wayne Heard

Hello fellow Super Sports Members,

We have some exciting events  coming up:

April –
· 13th – Lake Elsinore Storm Baseball Game - $15

admission, $4 parking. We get special seats, and also get
to drive around the field. It will be a great time !!! It’s
against the Dodgers farm team.

· American Legion Post 555 All American Car Show &
Shine – Corvettes of SoCal. 1st 50 American Cars
Pre – 1975. 9 am – 2 pm. $25 before 4-20, $30 day of
show. It’s in Midway City.

· 27th – Patriots and Paws Open House. Can bring Club
Corvettes. $5 Breakfast, special parking for our corvettes.
Lunch will also be available.

May –
· 11th – Culver City Car Show – 35$, 45$ on April 1st.

Veteran’s Memorial Park. 9 am – 4 pm
· 19th – Muckenthaler Car Show – This is a great show and

a fun time. We have our own Club Corral which is really
great.

For those of us anxiously waiting to get our hands on the new C8
mid-engine corvette, there are problems. It will be delayed due to
several issues. It has problems in the electrical system, and due to
the high horsepower, issues with the frame bending and also some
reported cracks. We will have to wait a little longer for the debut.

Odd Facts - GM lied about horsepower. The L88 engine was
basically a racing engine for the street, so to discourage too many
people from ordering it, Chevrolet published numbers that were
about 70 horsepower below the actual rating, so that it would look
less appealing than other engines. It worked — only 20 Corvettes
were ordered with the L88 in 1967.

The first Corvettes were too advanced for the factory. Because
the Corvette was the first fiberglass body that GM mass produced,
the factory was ill-equipped to handle the new tech, and they didn't
know how to ground the car. The first few cars they made wouldn't
start. Instead of driving them off the assembly line, they had to
push.

If there are any particular shows you plan on attending, or if you
have an idea for an event, please let John Spurr or I know. We will
help you organize it.

Take care everyone !!!!

Wayne

President
Tony

The Corvette Super Sports Club
started on April 18, 1959. This is
our 60th year which makes us one
of the oldest Clubs in Southern
California.

The first meeting of the Club was held at Don Steve’s
Chevrolet in La Habra. Among the attendees at that first
meeting was Carroll Shelby, Bob Bondaurant, Dave
MacDonald and Bill Thomas. Who were these men and
what did they do?

Carroll Shelby was an automotive designer, race driver and
entrepreneur. He is best known for his involvement with the
Cobra and the Mustang.

Bob Bondaurant (85 years old) drove Corvettes in the 60’s.
In 1963 he raced in a ’63 Stingray Z06, winning 30 0f 32
races. He worked on the film “Grand Prix”, training James
Garner to drive formula cars. In 1967, driving a 1967
Corvette L88 Coupe at La Mans, he broke a wrist pin, which
ended his day. After a serious accident, leaving him with the
possibility of not walking again, he came up with the idea of
a high-performance driving school. He still operates this
school in Arizona.

Dave MacDonald was an early Corvette racer. Driving a
1960 Corvette and being sponsored by Don Steve’s
Chevrolet, he won 52 races out of 118. Dave died in 1964
racing in the Indy 500. He was 27 years old.

Bill Thomas was a car designer and builder. He developed
the Chevrolet powered Cheetah sports car to compete with
the Ford powered Cobras.

So, in 60 years of CSS, hundreds of members and
Corvettes have passed our way. Our purpose in 2019 is to
keep the tradition of a Great Club and a Great Car going for
the next 60 years.

Thanks to all who came to the 60th year Photo Shoot at the
Muckenthaler Center. We were unable to get a drone shot
due to restrictions of flying a drone in the vicinity of an
airport (Fullerton Airport). However, we still got a ground
shot of the Cars. The day was fun and eating pizza under
the trees was a good way to end the day. It was a nice way
to spend a Sunday afternoon – with 40 beautiful Corvettes
and a group of special friends.

ANSWER TO FEBRUARY TRIVIA QUESTION: The first
“Coke Bottle” body Corvette was produced in what year?
ANSWER:  1968

TRIVIA QUESTION FOR MARCH: What year did Corvette
introduce the Stingray “Ducktail” Rearend?

CORVETTE TIMELINE: March 15, 1977: The St. Louis
Corvette Plant built the 500,000 Corvette – a white T-Top
Coupe with Red Interior.



Patriots and Paws
 Penny Lambright, Founder, Chairman of the Board

 1825 E. Via Burton, Anaheim, CA 92806

 www.patriotsandpaws.org

 (714) 323-7229

2019 Schedule of Events
 Show ‘Em The Love Open House Saturday April 27th

 5th Annual Golf Tournament  Monday May 6th

 Post Patriot Day Open House  Saturday September 21st

 5th Annual Car/Truck Show  Saturday October 5th

Patriots & Paws New Warehouse in Anaheim



  60th Anniversary Picture Day!
      March 24, 2019



   60th Anniversary Picture Day! (Con’t)



   60th Anniversary Picture Day! (Con’t)

 Brian is on the
 roof, while the

 photographer is
 figuring out the

 best angle for
 the shot!

No drones
allowed within
5 miles of the

airports!

       Nice pizza party in the park afterwards!



March 16, 2019

West Coast / Northwest Regional
Officers and Governors,

With a heavy heart, I am sorry to
announce that Ellis Chee (80) our
Regional Treasure passed away the
evening of Feb. 25, 2019 in Fallbrook,
CA. Ellis and his wife Cindy were
married 58 years. They have two
children, Carter and Michelle, and
three Granddaughters. Ellis was
retired from Northrop Grumman
Corporation.

A longtime member of NCCC he
served as our Treasure for 19+ years.
Member of Corvette Super Sports for
over 30 years. Ellis was also a long
time member of NCRS. Ellis enjoyed
Corvettes his entire life and at his
passing had several Corvettes
including a 57, 65, 71, 89, 99, and 08
ZO6.

Family, friends and the Corvette family
will surely miss him.

Allen Morris
NCCC Regional RE

    60th Anniversary Picture Day! (Con’t)

These are Brian’s pictures from the roof! You
can almost make out the 6 in the bottom pic.



BE A WARRIOR!

By, Sean Hopson

"Out of every 100 men, 10 should not be there, 80 are nothing but targets, 9 are real fighters and we
are blessed to have them for they the battle make. Aw but one, one of them is a warrior, and he will
bring the others home." - Heraclitus

Every day 22 Veterans take their lives. That’s a staggering statistic. That’s 8,000 a year… one
every 65 minutes. After proudly serving our country many of them have returned with disabilities
ranging from PTSD, traumatic brain injury, spinal injuries and loss of limbs. They are our quiet
warriors, struggling in silence against pain, a sense of loneliness and a feeling they don’t be-
long.

Dive Warriors is dedicated to empowering these brave men and women on their road to recov-
ery through the therapeutic qualities of scuba diving. We offer an environment of personal
growth, comradery and a social setting where they can interact with other disabled veterans with
similar issues. Through scuba diving, they overcome challenges and get relief from stress and
the pain they deal with on a daily basis.

At Dive Warriors, our programs are designed to help improve lives of our wounded service
members. We are a non-profit charity dedicated to helping disabled veterans by offering training
and diving excursions in the challenging sport of scuba diving, an activity which has proven to
help with the rehabilitation process. It instills a sense of confidence and helps many with con-
trolling their stress. The water creates a weightless environment for those struggling with physi-
cal impairments and offers them a freedom they can’t find on land.

Dive Warriors goes beyond providing the skills to become certified divers. We also fund trips to
take our veterans to locations where they can actually dive. These interactions provide a net-
work that builds morale while creating social connections with others who understand the diffi-
culties they face every day. A lot of service-members live on fixed incomes and this is a chance
for them to step outside their daily routine, and form new and lasting friendships while improving
their lives.



COOL MAP APP

By Ken Pence

Ever get in the mood for a nice little spontaneous drive or ride and not be able to decide where to go?
If you have an Apple iOS platform, there is a free app that might just solve your dilemma. Go to the
App Store and download PORSCHE ROAD TRIP to your device. A cooperative and competent
navigator can monitor the device and provide you with instructions. Better yet, use bluetooth or USB
cable to connect with your radio. A pleasant male voice will direct you turn by turn.

When you access PORSCHE ROAD TRIP, you will probably be able to quickly figure out how to
manage it. If you would like a little tutoring, here it is:

-Touch the pen/pencil icon in the upper right corner of the screen. This will allow you to choose a
departure location. Maybe it is to be your home or a meeting place.

-Return to “Route Generator” screen.

-Move the black marker around the compass to select a general direction for your journey.

-Touch “miles” to select a distance from 30 to 180 miles.

-Touch the blue “Generate Route” bar. You will see an overview of your complete route. Not happy?
Go back and change compass direction or distance.

-Touch “Start Route” and begin your adventure by following directions. It will return you to your
starting point. The red “Exit” prompt will simply return you to the overview.

-Along the way you may want fuel or food. Swipe your screen upward from the bottom and select an
icon for what you desire. You will be directed to a nearby gas station, cafe or parking opportunity.

In PORSCHE ROAD TRIP you will notice “Road Trips” and “Explore.” Click on those to view pre-
planned routes provided by Porsche.

Driving a Porsche is not a requirement for using this app. It is ok if you drive a Corvette or Harley
Davidson! Not sure about other vehicles.



CSS General Meeting Minutes
March 5, 2019

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Wayne Heard, Pam
DeForrest, Monica Valparaiso, Debra Ruby, Douglas
Mariani

Board Members present: Laura Schavone, Sal Cruz, Gary
Maleski, John Spurr, Donna Stewart, Brian Valparaiso

46 Members Present

Ron DeBartolomeis  led the members in the Pledge of
Allegiance.

A quorum was declared to be present by Secretary Pam
DeForrest.

President Tony Schavone called the meeting to order at
7:00pm.

Tony reminded everyone to bring their pop tops for the
Ronald McDonald House. The clean car award will be given
out when the weather gets better. He showed everyone a
t-shirt that he got at The Hat with Corvettes on the back.
They are $12.00 at their restaurant. Tony also reported on
Ellis Chee's passing.

Doug Meeuwenberg got up and gave a little background on
Ellis and the Corvette community. Ellis was Treasure for the
NCCC for about 15 years and owned 6 cars.

Donna Stewart reported that there would be a Celebration of
Life as soon as the weather gets better for Ellis. Donna
introduced Penny from Patriots and Paws and Brandi Wright
who Tony Menchaca invited to the meeting. She has a
yellow 2006.

Pam DeForrest made a motion to waive the reading of last
month's minutes, the motion was seconded, the vote taken
and the motion passed. Pam reported that we have two new
members that the board voted in, Ralph and Christy Webb.
Badges will be ordered when their NCCC number come in
from Joe Orrico.

Tony brought Penny up from Patriots and Paws and she
reported on helping 1012 families while only being in the
new location for the last 7 months. Tony presented her with
the donation check from the club.

Treasurer Monica Valparaiso gave report on current cash
balance. She also was taking orders for embroidered
blankets and for club logo stamped t-shirts.

Vice-President Wayne Heard announced the March
birthdays. There were no anniversaries. John Spurr played
his harmonica for us. Wayne also reported on the upcoming
events. They are listed in our newsletter.

President Tony talked about the Lake Elsinore Storm game
for April 13th. We will also be having a photo shoot at the
Mukenthaler on March 24th at 2pm for our 60th anniversary
photo. We will need at least 36-37 cars. Everyone who can,
needs to come. Tony also has arranged for us to go out to
Aero Wax on June 8th for wax your car day.

Marsha Gallivan reported on Barbara Cuccio being home
after her knee surgery. Send cards.

Douglas Mariani reported that the Website is up to date. The
current Newsletter is posted.

Debbie Ruby thanked everyone who sent photos and
articles to her for the newsletter. She is having problems
again with her Yahoo account and working on getting it up
and running soon.

Richard Cheek asked that if any publications need updating
to let him know.  He talked about the Dr. George charity car
show in Indian Wells. It's a benefit for cancer with over 1000
cars. The biggest club represented was the Palm Springs
Corvette Club. Peter Brock was there and at 19 years old he
worked on the 1st Sting Ray.

Brian Valparaiso reported on our car show meeting on
March 21st at 7:00 at Tony and Laura's home. Wants to go
over all the hits and misses from last year and some
brainstorming. Our car show will be Saturday, October 19th.

Pam DeForrest shared some Corvette trivia history.

Monica Valparaiso gave out information on the shirt bling
day March 10th with her friend Glenda.

Goodies were provided by Brenda Kalb and Debbie Ruby.
They went with a St. Patty's day theme. Very yummy!

The dinner raffle was won by George McMullen.

Raffle money winners where: Judy Spurr, Sarah Cheek,
Vickie Kump and Jan Works.

Meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Pam DeForrest, Secretary



7.  Suggestion, Planning Events  form needs to be on
meeting tables for anyone to fill out, if they want.

8.  Tony suggested maybe going to the Mullen or Murphy
car museums in Oxnard. Maybe tour C&C Motors.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Pam DeForrest, Secretary

CSS Board Meeting Minutes
March 19, 2019

Officers present: Tony Schavone, Wayne Heard, Monica
Valparaiso, Pam DeForrest, Debra Ruby

Board present: Laura Schavone, Sal Cruz, Gary Maleski,
Donna Stewart, Brian Valparaiso

Others present: Will Grohmann, Art Huhta, John Spurr

A quorum was declared to be present by President Tony
Schavone

President Tony Schavone called the meeting to order at
7:00 pm.

Tony reported on getting dates to go to Irwindale. They
agreed on June 8th, which is the same day as Wax Your
Car Day at Aero Products.

Vice President Wayne Heard had nothing to report.

Treasurer Monica Valparaiso reported on the budget. She
sent a check to Rick for the blankets and will order a brick
from the Museum for Ellis Cheek.

Secretary Pam DeForrest gave a membership update.

Newsletter Editor Debbie Ruby asked for all articles and
photos to be sent to her by the 27th.

Other topics discussed were:

1.  Will Grohmann reported that Dive Warriors will be
coming to the next General meeting.

2.  John Spurr commented on how our actions reflect back
to our club. He is wondering how we could use some of our
Honorary Members as a benefit.

3.  Car Show Chairman Brian Valparaiso reported that the
next meeting will be Thursday at Tony and Laura's home.
He sent an e-mail with questions and has gotten a good
response.

4.  Art Huhta reported on the date to visit the USS Iowa will
be on June 23rd. He will send out e-mails with the details.

5.  Gary Maleski wanted to know if we had any other plans
for our 60th Anniversary? There was a discussion about
maybe creating a t-shirt with hot transfer of 60th photo that
everyone could purchase. Tony and Will will look for gear.
Maybe a key chain or stickers for car windows.

6.  Donna Stewart suggested that Wayne be more specific
on events.



NCCC PRESIDENT’s MESSAGE: March 2019

March is here and despite Punxsutawney Phil’s prediction of an early spring, I am having my
doubts! Winter seems to go on forever and I am so looking forward to nicer weather.

Two meetings of significance to NCCC took place in February: The National Corvette Museum
Board of Directors meeting and the NCCC Governors meeting.

The NCM Board of Directors meeting took place February 7th and 8th in Nashville, Tennessee.
This was my first chance to meet the other board members and learn a little about the role of the
board and issues that face the museum. Wendell Strode, Museum Executive Director, will be retiring
in January 2020 after 20 plus years of service and the board is in the process of searching for a
successor. Two major events at the museum this year will be the 2019 NCM Bash April 25th through
27th, and the National Corvette Caravan, August 28th through 31st, celebrating the museums 25th
anniversary. For more information on these events, check out the museum web site at
https://www.corvettemuseum.org. The National Corvette Museum really is critical to the preservation
of the history of the Corvette. NCCC is a founding member of the museum and continues to support
the museum and its mission. If you are not already a museum member, consider joining – information
is available on their web site.

The first NCCC Governors meeting was February 23rd and 24th in St Louis, Missouri. I always
enjoy these meetings. The necessary business of running the organization takes place; I get to touch
base with old friends, meet new people, and always come away with renewed energy and excitement
for the future of NCCC. At the first meeting of every year, the Governors approve the appointment of
the various officers and committees. The next meeting will be May 3rd and 4th. Contact your club
Governor for details or check out all things NCCC at our website: https://www.corvettesnccc.org.

While NCCC has and continues to support a charitable program, our real strength is in the efforts
of our individual members and clubs. Please read the message below from your director of
Sponsorship/Charity.

That’s all for now and remember:
Save the Wave

Dale Samuelson
NCCC President



Where You Can Find Corvette Parts and Merchandise

For those of you who have been into Corvettes for awhile most – or all – of the following will not be news to
you, but for you relative newcomers to the love of Vettes this offering is being made to help you find the parts
you may need for your classic or the trim add-ons you might want to buy to personalize your Vette or the
clothing, gear, etc. you might like to own to show others of your interest in the sport.

It’s amazing just how many publications are out there that are dedicated to Corvettes and how helpful many of
them can be. Following is a list and quick summary of the more popular catalogs that you might want to look
into. Most of them are available for routine periodic mailing if you request it, and most of them have a web site
from which you can peruse their offerings. Me, I prefer to receive the catalogs so that I can better see just
what’s out there I might not have not seen before.

The three largest, most popular catalogs with the most items that are non-“parts” are:

a. Mid America Motorworks, www.mamotorworkscom, (800) 500-1500;
b. Eckler’s Corvette, www.ecklersCorvette.com, (800) 327-4868;
c. Corvette America, www.CorvetteAmerica.com, (800) 458-3475.

Those publications periodically also publish catalogs geared specifically for a single generation of Corvettes so
when they ask you for the year and model you drive don’t be afraid to tell them.

Then there are catalogs that are almost exclusively for parts, especially of older model Corvettes:

a. Volunteer Vette Products, www.volvette.com, (865) 521-9100;
b.  J & D Corvette, www.jdcorvette.com, (800) 838-8353 (located locally in Bellflower, CA).

For trim and accessory items as well as clothes, furniture and the like, you should look at:

a. Corvette Central, www.CorvetteCentral.com, (800) 345-4122. They have an accessories catalog and a
separate catalog of parts, etc., for each generation of Corvettes.

b. Burston Marketing’s Corvette Collection, www.CorvetteCollection.com, (800) 653-1375.
c. And finally, the catalog from the retail store at the National Corvette Museum,

www.CorvetteMuseum.org, (800) 538-3883.

In addition to the above, you might also consider visiting the show rooms of Corvette Mike’s at 1133 North
Tustin Avenue and West Coast Corvettes, 1210 N. Kraemer Blvd., both are located near each other in
Anaheim just off the 91 freeway in Anaheim. They have a selection of GM authorized accessories and clothes
for sale, as well as an indoor Corvette sales room with used road gems. Both also maintain service
departments for  installing accessories and the like and for general maintenance of Corvettes. West Coast
Corvettes has a new catalog that was just released and is available for pick-up at the store. (Price is
pre-printed on each catalog as $12.95, but don’t be fooled, they’re free - just ask for one.)



CSS
Celebrations

March Birthdays
 3 - Tom Cuccio
 6 - Sarah Cheek
 7 - Richard Cheek
12 - Don Prichard
19 - Will Grohmann
25 - Phil Anderson
26 - Sherry Anderson
26 - Teresa Cruz
30 - Ron DeBartolomeis

April Birthdays
 9 - Wayne Heard
10 - Jan Anziano
14 - Connie Killian
16 - Linda Norris
17 - Vicki Kump
25 - Jennifer Spencer
28 - Jo Myers
30 - E Leon Myers

March Anniversaries

April Anniversaries
 2 - Richard & Sarah Cheek
 8 - Doug & Jackie Lyon
12 - Don & Debra Prichard
21 - Greg & Chris Glodery
21 - Chris & Jennifer Spencer
27 - Ron & Karen DeBartolomeis



Connell Chevrolet is located at:
2828 Harbor Boulevard
Costa Mesa, CA 92626

Sales (714) 546-1200
Service (714)755-3335
Parts (714)546-9400

Website: www.connellchevy.com

In Other News:
Corvette Super Shots typically meets on the fourth
Saturday of each month with lunch afterwards. All are
welcome to join!

Editor’s Note: rubypics@aol.com

Hi everyone! Reminding everyone that I welcome pictures
and extra articles from other members as long as you send
them to me at least five (5) days before the end of each
month. I especially need pictures and copy (articles) for
events I do not attend!

Thank you, Marcia L for your patience in adding your Thank
You note to the club. Thank you, Ken P for re-sending me
the article about the cool map app. Thank you, Monica for
sending me Brian’s pictures from the roof! Thank you, Eric
for being my editor.

If there are any birthdays or anniversaries that I missed,
please email me so I can correct it for the future!

Remember to send me your business cards or other ads for
the For Sale page!

Please contact me about any comments or suggestions you
may have regarding the newsletter.

Thanks!

Debbie



Used with permission from
Connell Chevrolet



$$$ FOR SALE! $$$

DebraRubyPhotography.com







April 27, 2019
Low Speed Autocross

Santa Maria Airport, Santa Maria, CA
NCCC West Coast Region Sanction Events ~ WC-518-003 & WC-518-004

All Cars Welcome

NCCC Members Non-NCCC

Registration Fees: $50 $60

Register on-line at motorsportreg.com - Opens April 1 ~ Closes April 22

Register early! Registration limited to no more than 50 entries.

Schedule: Gate Opens at 7:00am + Gate Closes at 8:00am

Registration Check-in - 7:00am to 8:00am

Tech Inspections – 7:00am to 8:00am

Mandatory Drivers Meeting – 8:30am

First Car Out – 9:00am (approximate)

Participants must be inside the gate no later than 8:00am!

Catering truck will be available for food and drinks.

Questions: Clay Beck + 805-709-4434 + crb500@yahoo.com

See reverse side for map and more details.

Autocross Event Details



Autocross Event Details
Saturday, April 27, 2019

These events are sanctioned by the National Council of Corvette Clubs, Inc. (NCCC). Autocross classifications are as outlined in NCCC
guideline. For members of NCCC, the sanction numbers are WC-518-003 and WC-518-004. Non-NCCC members and all makes of cars
and trucks are welcome to participate. All non-NCCC member participants will be placed in one of the following four groups. A and B
Men’s and A and B Women’s.  Open A are vehicles that utilize Uniform Tire Quality Grade (UTQG) treadwear rating 200 or less. Open
B is rating 201 or greater. Non-NCCC Corvettes the meet the safety and classification requirement of a NCCC class may participate in
that class for trophies but they will not be awarded points, nor affect member’s points.

Registration is accepted online only at motorsportreg.com. There will be no registration the day of the event. If two participants are
driving the same car, both must register as separate drivers. Participants must be 18 years old. Registrants will receive an email
registration confirmation with car number. Please be sure you email address is correct on your online registration.

SNELL approved “SA” or “M” helmets less than 10 years old are required.  Drivers must wear securely fitting shoes with closed toes.
Entrants will be divided into groups for both the morning and afternoon events. Unless physically unable, all participants will be
asked to volunteer as course safety workers.

Santa Maria Airport is a TSA controlled facility with strictly enforced security. Vapor Trail Vettes must conduct this event accordingly.
Participants must enter and leave via one secure gate monitored by a TSA guard. The gate will open at 7:00 am and will be closed at
8:00 am and unmanned until the event’s conclusion.  We strongly urge you to arrive no later than 8:00am.  No one will be allowed to
enter after 8:00 am. All participants must sign an event waiver and workers will be issued a wrist band that must be worn at all times
within the TSA boundaries. Drivers will be issued a wrist band when checking in at the autocross trailer. Once you enter the TSA
controlled zone, you must leave through the secured gate only once. One entry and one exit only. Ensure you have everything you
need for the day including enough fuel for all runs. All entrants must be a driver or a volunteer event worker. Sorry, TSA regulations
do not allow this to be a spectator event.

Hwy 101 North Directions:
- Exit right from the 101 N to E. Union

Valley Parkway.

- Turn left on E. Union Valley Parkway

- Follow to W Union Valley Parkway

- Turn right on S. Blosser Road

- Follow Blosser to Autocross Main
Gate.

Hwy 101 South Directions:
- Exit right from the 101 S. to E.

Union Valley Parkway

- Turn right on E. Union Valley Parkway

- Follow to W. Union Valley Parkway

- Turn right on S. Blosser Road

- Follow Blosser to Autocross Main
Gate

Sponsor



















Well, maybe 155?


